
High School Principal’s Report—March 2022 

 

1. Testing- Statewide testing is right around the corner.  The juniors are about half-way 

through their ACT practice on their way to taking the actual ACT exam on April 5th. 

2. Summer School 

a. Middle School: I am working with Mrs. Weaver and Ms. Dudley to have a similar 

set up for summer school that we had last year.  Logistically we are set, we are 

now working on what interventions to provide and what students to specifically 

refer for this program. 

b. High School: I will be meeting with the ALC in the next few weeks to finalize the 

process for credit recovery/summer school for our high school students. 

c. Project E3: I met with our A&I director, Kathy Serratore, to discuss the details 

and coordination of this gifted and talented programming this summer.  Typically, 

this program is held in Austin, but they had much success last year doing it onsite 

at the individual schools. 

3. Long-Term Sub: I would like to welcome Leslie VanderWaal to the district and the 

ranks of substitute teaching.  She will be long-term subbing for Danielle Masching on 

maternity leave starting in early April.  Leslie has done an outstanding job subbing as 

both a para and teacher in the past few months. 


